
/ŀǊǊŜΩǎGrammar School
Sixth Form Newsletter 
July 2021
After a challenging year for both staff and students, we are proud that our Year 13 students have successfully 
adapted to new ways of learning and now anxiously wait to receive their results. Staff and students alike now 
breathe a sigh of relief in knowing that we have all worked hard to make sure that our students achieve the grades 
that they deserve. We were delighted to be able to conclude the year with our annual garden party to celebrate 
their achievements over the past 2 years.

Year 12 students now find themselves exploring their post-18 options and are busy exploring apprenticeship options, 
applying to university and identifying the skills and experiences that will support their applications. Students should 
now have registered on UCAS and should be casting a wide net by exploring all options available to them. In 
particular, studentsshould be taking advantage of the resources available on Unifrogto support the writing of a 
personal statement, accessing virtual work experience, completing their university shortlists and much more. 

Last week, our students had the opportunity to hear from Newcastle University who visited us virtually to discuss 
applying for Medicine or Dentistry. Students were able to hear about the application process, admission tests and 
interview process. We also welcomed the University of East Anglia who supported our students with how to 
complete and effective personal statement. Our students have appreciated the informative and exciting Core 
sessions that they have experienced during the final half term, and we plan to reintroduce a broad and balanced 
Core programmeon Friday mornings from September. 

Year 12 students have also recently completed their second set of mock examinations, which are used to help to 
inform the predicted grades for UCAS along with the other assessments that students have completed throughout 
the year. Students who have not quite accessed the grades that they had hoped for are encouraged to use this as an 
opportunity to refine their study habits and seek strategies to plug gaps in their knowledge. Year 13 will be a 
challenging year, but I have every confidence that students have appreciated the application that is required to 
succeed and will showcase their abilities over the coming year.



Senior Prefect Team 2021-22
Throughout March and April, Year 12 students were invited to apply for a position on 
the Senior Prefect Team. The application and interview process is designed to be very 
thorough and provides an opportunity for us to truly appraise the skills that our 
students have and for students to benefit from their experiences in supporting 
applications in later life. The process started with an application letter to the Head of 
Sixth Form which requires students to reflect upon the skills that they have, why they 
feel that they would excel in the role and the initiatives that they would like to present 
in furthering the school experience for our student body. Students were then required 
to record a 60-second video to enable staff and their peers to cast their votes. Following 
this, students completed a 5-minute presentation to showcase why they felt they would 
be the ideal candidate before having a short interview with the serving Senior Prefect 
Team. All of this information was considered before students were shortlisted and 
formally interviewed by Mr Law Executive Headteacher), Mr Smith (Head of Sixth Form) 
and Mr Pickard (Head of Year 12). Candidates were tested on their responses to 
scenarios, how they would fulfil the needs of the student body and were required to 
highlight examples of when they have displayed attributes fundamental to the role of 
Head Boy or Head Girl. 

The interview process is understandably daunting for our students but all applicants 
reinforced the range of talents that we have within the year group. Students reported 
that the experience was extremely beneficial in promoting self-reflection and that they 
now feel prepared for the next interview they have, be that as part of their university 
application or for a job in the future.

Taking into account all of the information and after much deliberation, we were 
delighted to select Matthew Bolton as Head Boy, Alexia Johnson as Head Girl, James 
Peace and Kieran Fowler as Deputy Head Boys and Millie Armond and Jessamy 
Adamson as Deputy Head Girls. The field of candidates was incredibly strong and we 
thank all students who applied. The process was deliberately challenging and all 
candidates showed tremendous strength, resilience and character throughout the 
process.

We also thank our outgoing Senior Prefect Team for all their hard work this year. They 
have all been a credit to the school and an absolute pleasure to work with, particularly 
considering the challenges that their peers have experienced throughout the year. 



Senior Prefect Team 
2021-22

As a student who strives for success in every aspect of school life, I welcomed 
and pursued the opportunity of applying for the role of Head Boy. Although 
nervousness set in prior to the main 60 second virtual speech to the year group, I 
was very excited for the challenges to come. Whilst practisingmy five-minute 
speech to the Headteacher, Head of Sixth Form and Head of Year, I learnt the 
skills to be able to communicate effectively and express my views in a short 
length of time, whilst also not rushing. Interviews shortly followed and my ability 
to respond to the challenging questions grew throughout the interview and I was 
able to be offered the role of Deputy Head Boy which I was ecstatic with. Within 
this pivotal role I hope to achieve a bridge between students and teachers whilst 
also improving my own confidence through public speaking and administrative 
ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ !ƴ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ LΩƳ ƪŜŜƴ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ¸ŜŀǊ т ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
transition to /ŀǊǊŜΩǎGrammar School so that they settle quickly and have as 
enjoyable school experience as I have had during my time here.

James
Deputy Head Boy

The position of Head Girl was a role that I was apprehensive about running for, 
as It came with great responsibility. However, I did see it as an amazing 
opportunity and a great gateway into becoming a more well-rounded student.  
After a tough process which involved writing an application letter, a 60-second 
speech, a 5-minute speech and two formal interviews I was delighted to be 
offered the role of Deputy Head Girl. The process echoed what it would be like 
to go for a job interview and gave us a good insight into what is set to come in 
adulthood. Throughout the process we had to propose new and innovative ideas 
that we would like to bring to the school if we were successful. Now that I am a 
ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ tǊŜŦŜŎǘ ¢ŜŀƳΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ƻƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƛŘŜŀǎ ƻƴ ŀ 
piece of paper being brought to life. The responsibility of being a part of the 
Senior Prefect Team massively improved my confidence, public speaking ability 
and communication skills. 

Millie
Deputy Head Girl



Senior Prefect Team 
2020-21
The 2020-21 academic year has been a challenge for all of our students but Year 
13 students have appreciated the contribution of the outgoing Senior Prefect 
Team in taking their concerns to Senior Staff. Nickolai, Annie, Peter, Ollie and 
Maisie have all played their part in helping to ensure that students have been 
informed of how government decisions would affect their studies and how the 
teaching body and support staff at /ŀǊǊŜΩǎGrammar School would do their best to 
enable students to access the grades that they are capable of. The Team leave us 
with our admiration and thanks in playing such a pivotal role throughout the year. 

Nickolai (Head Boy)
Nickolai plans to study Modern Languages with Business at the University of 
Nottingham. 

Annie (Head Girl)
Annie hopes to study Urban Planning at the University of Liverpool.

Peter (Deputy Head Boy)
Peter plans to study International History and Politics at the University of Leeds.

Oliver (Deputy Head Boy)
Ollie hopes to study Law at the University of Manchester.

Maisie (Deputy Head Girl)
Maisie plans to study Primary Education (3-7 and 7-11) at Northumbria University.



Deputy Head Boy 2021-22
Kieran

Reflecting now upon the beginning of my journey as a Carrensianin the Autumn of 2015 I can still 
picture myself, wearing a comically oversized blazer, arriving upon the first day in year 7 unsure of 
what the future would hold. The School was comparatively very different from anything I had been 
exposed to before considering I came from a small primary school of 70 odd pupils. Looking back, I 
remember admiring the older boys walking with an air of success and confidence around the school 
hoping to emulate that one day. It is now upon my reflection that I see both my present self and the 
older boys just mentioned were not too dissimilar from the former year 7 me. To draw comparison 
in year 7 every /ŀǊǊŜΩǎboy is faced with the prospect of the unknown as they move up to big school 
unsure of how things will pan out full of fears and desires. It is now that I am aware this is the very 
disposition I am in personally as I cast my gaze towards what the future may hold. University 
applications are looming, and I feel as if I must face the inevitable likelihood of growing, up leaving 
school and becoming an adult. Despite this however, it is my time at /ŀǊǊŜΩǎwhich I feel has 
prepared me for the future ahead, providing me with the space to explore my academic curiosities 
and passions. This has influenced me into applying to study medicine at university with the intention 
of eventually becoming an Orthopaedic Surgeon. Whilst the future may appear daunting filled with 
the sense of the unknown I feel supported , able to rise to the challenge of taking my A Levels this 
time next year , capable of ensuring my UCAT score is as good as it can be ( an aptitude test required 
to study medicine similar to the EPQ) and producing a killer personal statement with the extensive 
support team behind me comprising of all my teachers , my form tutors and the senior leadership 
ǘŜŀƳΦ ¦Ǉƻƴ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ L ǎƘŀƭƭ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊ wΩǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ 
Carrensianethos, Reflection, again hoping to learn from my past and look to the future. It was 
reflecting upon my time at this school which spurred me on to apply for a role as a member of the 
senior prefect team to give back to the school community. My roles entail me acting as a voice for 
the student body and my peers whilst aiding in carrying out tasks such as tours and ensuring house 
competitions run smoothly. 

Student Name Kieran

Key Stage 5 CoursesChemistry, Ethics and 
Philosophy, Biology, 
Extended Project

Sports Played Rugby, Tae Kwon Do

Post-18 Aspirations Medicine

!ǘ /ŀǊǊŜΩǎ {ƛƴŎŜ2nd September 2015



Deputy Head Girl 2021-22
Jessamy

Moving to a new school for Sixth Form always seemed like a scary prospect 
for me, but ever since being at /ŀǊǊŜΩǎDǊŀƳƳŀǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ 
back! Due to Covidrestrictions, I was unfortunately unable to attend in 
person at the Year 12 Induction Days, however/ŀǊǊŜΩǎprovided virtual 
subject sessions which were really helpful and helped me to gauge a feel for 
which subjects I was going to take. When I made the decision to move and 
arrived on my first day, everybody was so welcoming and upheld the 
environment which had drawn me to /ŀǊǊŜΩǎin the first place. I found it so 
easy to settle in, which I can attribute to both teachers and students alike, 
as everybody was incredibly kind and supportive (and have continued to be 
throughout my first year!). Moving schools was a great way to push myself 
out of my comfort zone, experience new opportunities and meet new 
people, something which I believe is important at this age as it will 
definitely help prepare me for later life.The community spirit at /ŀǊǊŜΩǎis 
ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǳƴǘƛƭ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƘŜǊŜ 
and I cannot recommend /ŀǊǊŜΩǎand the Sleaford Joint Sixth Form enough 
to any student looking for a fresh challenge for Sixth Form.

Student Name Jessamy

Key Stage 5 Courses Business Studies, Ethics 
and Philosophy and 
History

Post-18 Aspirations Law

!ǘ /ŀǊǊŜΩǎ {ƛƴŎŜ2nd September 2020



Sarah Everard 
Impact

During the week commencing the 14th June, assemblies were held for each 
year group to raise the importance of awareness regarding Public Sexual 
Harassment. 

The Sarah Everard case has really sparked a national conversation amongst 
both men and women, in which they have shared their own experiences 
and the lengths they have gone to in order to feel safe when walking 
alone. This then led to several female students within the school speaking 
up about their own experiences ςsome of which were within school, or 
just when they were wearing their uniform elsewhere.

We believed it was incredibly important to put a face to a statistic, so a 
few students took part in these assemblies, sharing stories with the lower-
school boys and urging them to think before they act. From the response 
we got, the students were highly receptive and impacted deeply by the 
testimonials.

The assemblies not only covered the stories of women across Britain, but 
what to do if you see or experience Public Sexual Harassment; the 
significance of educating yourself and others was emphasised, and how 
simply denouncing an inappropriate comment on the spot can prevent any 
further emotional or physical harm.

It is greatly important to keep having this conversation and keep 
reminding people that sexual harassment in any form can, and will, impact 
an individual.

Alexia
Head Girl


